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Student Experience Committee
SEC10-M2
Minutes of the meeting of the Committee held 16 June 2010
Members:  Professor Morag Bell (Chair), Professor Chris Backhouse, Ms Hannah Beasley (ab), Mr Malcolm Brown (ab), Mr Chris Earle (ab), Professor John Feather, Mr Rod Hulme, Dr Jennifer Nutkins (ab), Mr Chris Peel, Dr Phil Richards (ab), Mr Will Spinks (ab), Mr Nigel Thomas

In attendance:  Marie Kennedy (Secretary)
Also in attendance:  Mrs Ellie Roberts (in place of Malcolm Brown)

Apologies:  Malcolm Brown, Jennifer Nutkins, Phil Richards, Will Spinks
10/12.
Minutes 
SEC109-M1
The minutes of the meeting held 24 February 2010 were approved.
10/13.
Matters arising from the minutes


.1 Arrivals and induction

A number of actions relating to the proposed induction webpage had been taken and others were in progress.

.2 Student Barometer survey


The Students’ Union was thanked for agreeing to include questions relating to University support services on its annual questionnaire.
10/14.
Effectiveness of the Committee (SEC10-P7)

AGREED that:

i. It was important to avoid duplication of discussion at both Team and Committee;
ii. The Team should continue as an advisory body to the Committee, which would maintain a strategic overview and be the decision-making body;

iii. The Team and the Committee played valuable roles in the University and should be retained in any future restructuring of academic aspects;
iv. To suggest that the Chief Operating Officer would no longer be a full member but should continue to receive all papers.

ACTION:  NRT
10/15. Possible special ceremony in July 2012 for international students 


graduating in September 2012

A number of discussions had been held both by the Team and by ELT.  The Directors of Student Services and the International Office would shortly report to the Team on discussions about a suitable form of celebratory event for international students, to be held before the end of the 2012 summer term.  The Team would submit proposals to the next meeting of the Committee.
10/16. Possible change of 2011-12 arrivals dates (SEC10-P8)


The Team had recently discussed the imago request but was unable to support it.  

AGREED:

To endorse the Team’s views that any costs should be met by the Olympic team users, and that there should be no change to arrivals dates.
10/17. Risk Schedule (SEC10-P9)

The Director of Student Services summarised the main changes, many of which were to downgrade the risk level because of mitigating actions taken in the last year.  In addition to those detailed in the recent Team minutes, the Students’ Union reported further actions taken regarding (c) ‘Poor student behaviour on or off campus’, including the creation of alcohol-free zones in town.  Periodic monitoring of hall constitutions by the Residential Provision and Management Sub-Committee would be reported to the Committee via its minutes.
ACTION:  Secretary

10/18. University Strategy:  Student Experience Implementation Plan 

(SEC10-P10)

The progress made during the past year demonstrated the importance of the Committee and the Team in helping to implement the University’s Strategy.  Some actions had been in direct response to Student Barometer survey results.  

The Committee noted some further developments since the Plan had been updated in May.  The Students’ Union had been awarded £5,000 from the NUS to produce a ‘culture shock’ DVD, intended to prepare international students coming to the UK for the first time.  The incoming Executive would progress this and it should be in place for 2011-12.  In co-operation with Staff Development, imago intended to produce a training DVD for its staff when dealing with customers from overseas.  Staff Development also helped to induct international academic staff.  

Actions to improve induction for taught postgraduates and re-induction for students returning from their placement year, would be added to the planning priorities for 2010-11.

Progress continued to be made in providing additional space for student recreational use.  The Union reported that it now had links with the Land Strategy Group, which should help ensure that any landscaping plans would include consideration of the student experience.

Item 6 had been added to the list of priorities for 2010/11 because of concerns about alcohol-related incidents.  The Director of Student Services would discuss with the Students’ Union whether the Union might heighten the importance it attached to warning students to avoid excessive alcohol consumption.  The Union had already informed the V-C of its intention to encourage hall committees to offer a positive choice of social activities in Week 0, including some alcohol-free events.  The Union’s policy for popular events was to ensure the well-being of all users, and its bar staff were made aware of the issues of excessive consumption.  The Union’s operation of the night-bus included escorting home any students who had drunk too much.  It was helped with this by the Open Heaven Society’s ‘Club Mission’ campaign, which provided volunteers to help such students.  
Item 7 on the list of priorities dealt with IT developments.  The Committee noted that extensive and disruptive refurbishment would take place in the Library and on the ground floor of Haslegrave during the summer vacation, and that the noise and disruption in the Library was likely to be worse than anticipated.  The Director of Facilities Management would be asked to comment.

ACTION:  Secretary

The Committee was concerned about the poor mobile phone signals in UPP halls, which negatively affected the student experience and was a potential embarrassment in view of other future users of those halls.  The Committee was pleased to note that the Chief Operating Officer and the Director of imago had discussed the issue and the problem was nearing a solution.
AGREED:  
i. That the Union’s proposed DVD to support international student induction should be added under item 3 of progress for 2009/10; 
ACTION:  NRT
ii. That the Union and imago would discuss their proposals for DVDs with each other and with Staff Development;
ACTION:  Rob Hulme/ Ellie Roberts/ Secretary

iii. That further suggestions from the incoming Students’ Union Executive, for planning priorities for 2010/11, would be welcomed.
ACTION:  RH/ NRT
10/19. Student surveys:

.1 Postgraduate Taught  Experience Survey (PTES)

The Programme Quality Team had recently considered some summary data that compared the University’s results with those of the ten members of the 1994 Group which had taken part in the survey.  PQT had been pleased to note that Loughborough’s results were better in virtually all question areas.

Secretary’s note:  members were given the link to online results by email 18 June 2010.

.2 Students’ Union annual survey 2010
Response rates had been similar to those for the 2009 survey.  Summary results would shortly be made available to the Team.
10/20.
Student Experience Team notes of the last two meetings 
(SEC10-P10 & 11)

Noted. 
10/21. Residential Provision and Management Sub-Committee notes of the last 
meeting (SEC10-P12)


Noted. 
10/22.
Financial Hardship Sub-Committee reports (SEC10-P13)


Noted. 
10/23.
Any other business  
.1 Student Experience Awards

The Union had recently held a ceremony to make these awards.  There were 22 awards in total, 12 of which were for individuals.  The latter included the Sir David Wallace award, which this year had been won by the John Phillips Hall Chair;  the department chair of the year, won by the School of Sport, Exercise and Health Science;  and the (Student Voice) advocate of the year. The best hall of the year had been won by William Morris Hall and the best department committee of the year was won by the Chemistry team.  The ‘Club Mission’ campaign had won the ‘Team of the Year Award’, and the best lecturer of the year had been awarded to Dr Sandie Dann of the Chemistry Department.  
AGREED:  That the Awards, and especially the Club Mission campaign, deserved better publicity within the University, the local community and the region.  The Director of Marketing and Communications would be asked to contact the Union to obtain details, and to ensure maximum publicity for these awards, as well as for the Rag, which also benefited the local community.

ACTION:  Secretary

.2 Students’ Union representatives
The Students’ Union representatives were thanked for their valuable input to the Committee over the past year, which was much appreciated.  The University considered itself fortunate in continuing to have such a good relationship with its Students’ Union across a number of different for a.
10/24.   Dates of the next meetings (TBC)
Wednesday 3 November 2010 at 2 pm in Committee Room 2
Wednesday 2 March 2011 at 2 pm in Committee Room 2

Wednesday 8 June 2011 at 2 pm in Committee Room 2
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